THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

2024 BUDGET APPROVAL AND BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2023 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED 1/23/24
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President Carol Anselmo called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Carol Anselmo, President; Steve Rousseau, 2nd Vice President; Howard Bernstein, Secretary, and John Dorogoff, Treasurer.  Bertha Matics, 1st Vice President was absent due to illness.   Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. Meeting notice was posted 14 days in advance of the meeting, as required for 2024 Budget approval, by the mailroom, on the bulletin board, website, Facebook and sent to membership via email blast.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Carol stated a date in March needs to be scheduled for the Annual Meeting.  All agreed on Wednesday, March 13th at 6 pm in the clubhouse.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the last Board of Directors meeting held on October 24, 2023 were presented for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
John provided an update on the financial status of the community based on the October financial report.  He reviewed the variances for the month and stated that though some line items were over-budget for the month, they were in a positive position for year-end but also cautioned there some large expenditures to take place between now and the end of year.  He reported on collections and stated that late letters have been sent to any delinquent accounts.
John made a suggestion that the Board should be looking at some additional CDs especially now that the rates are favorable.  Discussion followed on how the CDs should be established, i.e., laddered, all funds in one, etc.  John made a motion to authorize himself to invest $150,000 in a 5% one-year CD.  Motion died for the lack of a second.  Again discussion followed on how to structure the CD or CDs and with whom.  Steve then made a motion to authorize the Treasurer (John) to enter into multiple CDs not to exceed $210,000 for a time not to exceed two-years so to maintain projected 2024 liquidity levels through 2025; seconded by John and all voted in favor.
John then raised a concern about the high balances that occur in the operating account with Valley National especially at the beginning of a new quarter when the quarterly assessments are posted.  It was suggested that a sweep arrangement be considered with Valley National where the funds will be monitored and moved to be protected by FDIC.  This discussion was tabled to the next Board meeting.
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Donna asked the Board to consider a new process for signing payables.  Currently checks are cut at CRA and brought to The Isles for 2 signatures and then returned to CRA for mailing.  Under the new system, the General Ledger along with the invoices as backup would be emailed to the entire Board for review and then the checks would be signed and released from CRA upon the approval of two Board members or however the Board wished to structure the procedure.  Steve asked that there be a 48-hour time period to allow the Board to review, ask questions or place a hold on a check if necessary.  Carol then made a motion to send the General Ledger and backup invoices to all 5 Board members and allow for a 2-day response then at that time if 2 Board members have approved the checks will be released unless a hold has been placed by a Board member on a particular check or checks; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.
2024 BUDGET APPROVAL

Steve asked that prior to addressing the budget that J. Morton’s report regarding the oak trees be discussed and asked if Howard would do his committee report at this time.  Carol agreed and adjusted the agenda accordingly.  Howard reviewed the report recently received from J. Morton addressing the 4 categories of trees as they view them.  Number 1 plus trees need immediate attention which are 25 trees; number 1 trees need to be addressed the in initial phase of the project which total 171 trees; number 2 trees need to be on a watch list for 3 to 4 years; and number 3 trees need to be on a watch list for 5 plus years.  Steve felt strongly that this report needs to be considered when approving the 2024 Budget.

The 2024 Budget was then presented for approval.  Discussion followed on how to address the 25 trees from the J. Morton report that need immediate attention.  It was decided that $100,000 needs to be added to the Reserves section of the budget under Community-Wide Oak Tree Project Funding.  John made a motion to approve the 2024 budget with the following contingencies:  $100,000 be added to the Reserves Community-Wide Oak Tree Project; and, the final number be received from Sedgwick on the Reserve Study funding; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Pool Committee – Elaine Pasetsky reported for the committee.  She stated that the iguana issue appears to have been solved.  She raised a concern about some mustard algae in the pool.  The fence proposal from Budget Fence was presented but again it is missing the words “powder coating” and there is a discrepancy between 3 gates under description and 4 gates mentioned below that in items.  The proposal should be for 4 gates.   Carol made a motion to approve the proposal in the amount of $12,706.00 when the words “powder coating” are added and the discrepancy between 3 gates and 4 gates is corrected; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated October 24 2023 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Donna reported that the community-wide pressure cleaning is currently underway.  She also stated that the holiday lights are turned on.  She also reported an incident that took place at the pickleball courts on Wednesday, November 22nd around 8 pm.  A resident was on the courts with a young gal riding her bicycle around the courts being chased by a small dog.  When the resident is identified a violation letter will be sent.
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Treadmill(s)/Upright Bike – Donna presented a quote from ProFitness for the cost of a treadmill and the cost of an upright bike.  The Board felt they needed some input from the Fitness Committee before making a decision between the 2 pieces of equipment.  They also asked that a notice be posted on the bulletin board in the Fitness Center to obtain a feel from the community who use the Fitness Center which they would prefer.  This topic was tabled to the next Board meeting.
Discussion on Condition of Sidewalks – Tabled to the next Board meeting.
NEW BUSINESS
Petition to Address Lot Perimeter Walls – The petitioner is asking that the Board revisit the documents pertaining to who is responsible for cleaning the zero-lot side of a residence.  As the documents are currently written a resident maintains 3 sides of their home when pressure cleaning and l side (the zero lot line side) of their neighbor’s home.  This does not pertain to the Capri units.  The petition has been signed by 10% of the membership asking that an amendment to the documents be considered.  The petition has been received and will be placed on the next meeting agenda for discussion/action.
NCNC Websites – Howard is suggesting that the information received from NCNC regarding various websites be shared with the community.  The Board agreed.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident suggested something be put in the next newsletter regarding the policy of re-roofing, i.e., the approved tiles.  He also asked if there could be other options considered.  The Board asked for the ACC Chair to attend the next Board meeting.

Next Meeting Date – There will be no December meeting.  The next Board meeting will be January 23, 2024 at 7 pm in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
